
Archived: Wednesday, July 28, 2021 8:21:19 AM
From: Lester, Guy
Sent: Wednesday, July 28, 2021 8:19:24 AM
To: 'Henry, Dewayne D'
Cc: Bowling, Cliff; Morton, Chris A; Davis, J. Michael
Bcc: Sears, Jessica; Leamons, Bryan
Subject: RE: ADEQ Courtesy Notification
Importance: Normal

Mr. Henry:
 
The Office of Water Quality (OWQ) appreciates your notification. Documentation of the event and the actions taken should be saved with the SWPPP.
 
Since there was no discharge, and the soil effected by the flow was removed (so there will be no impact on future stormwater run-off), no further action is required by OWQ.
 
Guy Lester, P.E. | Permit Engineer
Division of Environmental Quality  | Office of Water Quality 
NPDES Permits Section
5301 Northshore Drive | North Little Rock, AR 72118
t: 501.519.0304 | e: lester@adeq.state.ar.us

 
From: Henry, Dewayne D [mailto:EDHENRY@GAPAC.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, July 27, 2021 9:31 AM
To: Lester, Guy
Cc: Bowling, Cliff; Morton, Chris A; Davis, J. Michael
Subject: ADEQ Courtesy Notification
Importance: High
 
Mr. Lester,
 
I appreciate your time talking with me this morning.  I am following up per our conversation with this email.
 
As we discussed on the phone earlier, we had an event on June 30, 2021 and after some internal discussions about the event we thought we would give you a courtesy notification of the event.  On
June 29, 2021, we had a fire event in the facility around our press area, in which firefighting water was collected in our press pit.  The next morning water was pumped out of the press pit into our
press pit water tank and it overflowed the tank and ultimately overflowed our containment going onto the ground and eventually making it to a lined ditch and flowed approximately 190 feet.  BMPs
were immediately implemented and the water was vacuumed up by a vac truck.  The ditch was walked down another 150 feet past this area and it was all dry.  We also scraped up a couple inches of
the gravel area where it overflowed the containment just to mitigate any future stormwater contact issues.  There was never a discharge of that water from our property.
 
I appreciate your time and if you have any questions please feel free to call me at 870-352-6624.
 
Thanks,
 
Dewayne Henry
Environmental Manager
Georgia-Pacific Fordyce OSB
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